
Term start and end dates
Term 1: 1 February to 12 April
Term 2: 29 April to 5 July
Term 3: 22 July to 27 September
Term 4: 14 October to 19 December

School development days,
students do not attend

Term 1: 30 January and 31 January
Term 2: 29 April
Term 3: 22 July
Term 4: 19 December and 20 December

Public holidays
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UPCOMING EVENTS



Happy Week 8, Gosford East families and community!

GOSFORD EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL SAFE
RESPECTFUL 
LEARNERSPRINCIPAL'S REPORT

ATTENDANCE
Congratulations to all our students who are at school, every day, on time. Thank you to our parents and
carers for continuing to provide reasons for why their children are away. I had some happy parents
come and tell me how lovely it was to receive their 100% attendance letters. 
I also had a few parents confused as they didn’t think holiday leave days were counted as part of the
absence percentage, but they do. There is an intensive focus, state-wide, to have students come to
school every day during the term. The department asks parents to take their family holidays in school
holiday time.

·Our overall school attendance rate is 92.3%
·🌟188 students have school attendance of 95-100%🌟
·27 students have school attendance of 85-90% (risk of disengagement
and learning and social difficulties)
·49 students have school attendance below 85% of the time (high risk of
disengagement and learning and social difficulties). 

When it comes to attending school, every day matters. If your child misses as
little as 1 day per fortnight, they will miss 4 weeks of school per year, which
adds up to over 1 year missed over their school life.

NAPLAN
Many thanks to Mrs Boyd and Mrs Brookes for their  organisation and dedication to
running NAPLAN again this year.  Whilst  Stage 2 are complete,  Stage 3 are continuing
this week.  It ’s  a whole school effort with all  the 3-6 teachers,  Mrs Arkell ,  Mrs Thursby,
Mr Wynne and Mrs Edwards being flexible with their  usual  routines to help support
our students.  With so many composite classes it  is  logistically very diff icult,  and I
appreciate the flexibil ity of our staff.
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Report Continued...

SPORTING STARS
Congratulations to ⭐ Makeytah ⭐  who wil l  compete at the Sydney North Swimming
Carnival  in 50m freestyle,  backstroke,  breaststroke AND butterfly as the Southern
Central  Coast PSSA record holder for al l  four races!  Outstanding!

Well  done to ⭐ Will⭐  who made it  into the SCCPSSA Zone Rugby League team and
⭐ Josh⭐  who made it  into the Combined Central  Coast PSSA AFL teams! We are so
proud of you both!

REGIONAL DANCE ENSEMBLE
I  am so proud of Sariah,  El l ie and Li ly who auditioned for the Central  Coast Regional
Dance Ensemble,  Years 5-8 at Kincumber High School last Sunday.  They had wonderful
attitudes and sportsmanship.  Congratulations to Sariah who was successful!  Thank
you to Miss Holmes and Miss Jacobs for giving up part of their  weekend to support the
girls  as well  as run the ensembles.

HARMONY WEEK 🧡🧡🧡
Did you know we have 57 students  from around the world that speak 27 different
languages? We are so fortunate to have so much diversity in our school to learn from
each other.  I  can’t  wait  for this Friday to see our students dressing in their  cultural
dress or in orange.  Students wil l  be completing Harmony Day activit ies in their  classes
over the week.  

All  students wil l  be treated to the African Beat Interactive Drumming Performance on
Monday 25th March.  There is  no cost.  Thanks to Mrs Edwards and Miss Wijaya for their
meticulous organisation.

ABORIGINAL PLP MEETINGS
Miss Wijaya,  our classroom teachers and I  want to thank our
Aboriginal  famil ies and students for a wonderfully
successful  day last Friday.  It  was a highly valued day,
meeting our famil ies and sharing their  l ives as well  as
setting goals for the year.  I  am very appreciative of Miss
Wijaya for her organisation and commitment to leading
Aboriginal  Education and moving forward into a year of
shared experiences and learning for al l  our students.  🖤💛❤️
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DATES FOR YOUR CALENDARS :  
EASTER HAT PARADE: Thursday 28th March 
CROSS COUNTRY: Friday 3rd May (Week 1 Term 2) 

SEEN IN THE OFFICE 
I  always love seeing what our amazing students have been up to!  I  had many students
visit  me as they had earned 100 Dojo points!  Thank you for being wonderful  learners:
Archie & Wil la (KS),  I  loved your art! .  From 2C: Cheyenne – creative artwork.  Cullen,  Isla
and Maddison – impressive writ ing.  Amir and Royce – clever mathematicians.  

Our wonderful  captains greeted and met Dr.  Gordon Reid MP
last week and had a discussion about leadership and their
future.  I  was so proud of them as they were wonderful
ambassadors of our school!  Well  done,  Li ly and Hugo. 

Have a wonderful  fortnight,  GEPS! Happy Easter,  be safe over
the long weekend (29/3-1/4) 

Nicole Burgess 

Principal  



Recurring events

MONDAY EVERY WEEK
 UNIFORM SHOP 

ONLINE ONLY 

2ND TUESDAY EVERY MONTH
 P&C MEETING 

      (VIA ZOOM) 

FRIDAY EVERY FORTNIGHT 
SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

      (EVEN WEEKS) 

THURSDAY & FRIDAY EVERY WEEK 
SCHOOL CANTEEN

 (ONLINE ORDERS ONLY) 

EVERY WEDNESDAY
 IS WASTE FREE WEDNESDAY 

COFFE AND COVER
EVERY THURSDAY

2PM-3PM 
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Harmony Day is this Friday, March 22nd.  Wear the colour orange to show your support. Students are
already  having fun this week creating posters, flags and learning new games from around the world.  
More photos will be in the next  newsletter.

We are invit ing famil ies to engage in reading
bil ingual  stories to a class,  teaching
traditional  dance or games,  making
multicultural  craft,  or cooking and sharing
foods from around the world.

Can you demonstrate to your child's class
how to speak in your home language? Do you
know how to teach children simple origami or
yoga? Can you show us how to play a game?

Please contact the office on 4325 2178 if  you
would l ike to be part of Harmony Day.  

Harmony Day
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SCCPSSA Zone Swimming Championships

Last week,  several  students represented our school at the Southern Central  Coast PSSA Zone
Swimming Championships.  All  students did themselves and our school proud. Mrs Steinbeck
was our team manager and had nothing but praise for the effort and behaviour of our
students.  We were lucky enough to have one swimmer make it  through to Sydney North.
Congratulations to Makeytah S who wil l  compete against other schools from the Central
Coast and Sydney areas on 2nd April .  

This year,  our Zone moved to include Multi-Class records,  al igning with NSWPSSA. The
following records are now held by two of our students:  

Makeytah S (S14):  Senior 50m Freestyle,  50m Butterfly,  50m Backstroke,  50m Breaststroke 
Hayden B (S14):  Senior 50m Freestyle 

Rade Travica & Shelby Jacobs
Swimming Coordinator 
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SPORT

GEPS Athletics Carnival
What a day!  We were blessed,  or cursed,  depending on how you look at it ,  by the weather
gods with sunshine and 29-degree heat.  We’d barely f inished setting up when students
began arriving at 8:15 for the 800m event.  Once everyone got into the swing of things,  the
day flowed smoothly,  and I  feel  the students really embraced the experience of competing
at a state-of-the-art athletics track.  We even had a record broken by Mia C in the 11 years
girls  100m sprint.  Her t ime of 15.22 shaved sixteen hundredths off  the previous record. 

A big thank you goes out to the teachers that managed their  events quickly and fairly.  They
made it  work on the day.  We were lucky enough to be sent some amazing students from
Erina HS who assisted our teachers and represented their  school commendably.  A special
thank you to the parents who volunteered to help.  Without your assistance,  the carnival
couldn’t  have been held at Mingara.  We simply don’t  have enough staff.  

Well  done GEPS for your effort throughout the day! 

Rade Travica & Jesse Reid 
Athletics Coordinators 
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Parents and caregivers must ensure:
• Their  chi ldren of compulsory school age are enrol led in a government or
registered non-government school or ,  they are registered with the NSW Education
Standards Authority (NESA) for Home Schooling.

•  Their  chi ldren who are enrol led at school attend every day the school is open for
their  instruction.

•  They provide an explanation for absences by means such as a telephone cal l ,
written note,  text message or email  to the school within 7 days from the f irst  day of
any period of absence.

• They work in partnership with the school to plan and implement strategies to
support regular attendance at school ,  including communicating with the school i f
they are aware of issues impacting on their  chi ld’s attendance or engagement
with school .

GOSFORD EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL SAFE
RESPECTFUL 
LEARNERSEVERY DAY MATTERS

ATTENDANCE

Education for your chi ld is important
and regular attendance at school is
essential  for your chi ld to achieve their
educational best and increase their
career and l i fe options.  NSW public
schools work in partnership with parents
to encourage and support regular
attendance of chi ldren and young
people.  When your chi ld attends school
every day,  learning becomes easier and
your chi ld wi l l  bui ld and maintain
fr iendships with other chi ldren.
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CANTEEN
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Steps to get started: 
1: Go to www.spriggyschools.com.au to

register and download the app.  

2: Add a profile for each of your children,
making sure you select SCHOOLNAME  and

your child’s class. 

3: Start placing lunch orders! You can place
orders up to 4 weeks in advance. 
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Community Notices and Paid Advertising:

This school newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. The publication of such advertisements does not
imply endorsement of any product or service by the NSW DEC or Gosford East Public School.



Join fellow young mums to 
learn new mum skills and 

tackle the challenges together.

Each week learn how to connect with
your baby by learning baby massage.

Gain new information about 
feeding and caring for your baby 
and how to look after YOU too!

Connect, Learn and Thrive!

Welcome to 
Motherhood

4 week program for young mums 
under 25 years with babies under 6 months old 

Where:
RYSS
129-131 Erina Street
Gosford

When: Tuesdays 
12, 19, 26 March & 2 April
Time: 10am - 12pm

Cost: FREE

Bookings: 
Please contact Tina by
phone 4337 2202 or email
intake@cccwhc.com.au

Morning Tea Provided

There's a gift for those
who complete the 

4 sessions!
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